



Sigillum Connecticutensis Reipublicæ

The United States Of America

The Connecticut Assembly

Post Office Box 185732 Hamden, Connecticut Postal Code [06518] August 20, 2020

RF 197 932 447 US

Notice to Agent is Notice to Principal, Notice to Principal is Notice to Agent

To:

OFFICE OF GOVERNOR
Ned Lamont, ACTING as NED LAMONT, GOVERNOR
STATE OF CONNECTICUT DUNS # 016167285
c/o State Capitol
210 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, CT [06106]

From:

The Connecticut Assembly Post Office Box 185732 Hamden, Connecticut Postal Code [06518]

Dear Governor Lamont,

This is lawful and legal Notice that the properly populated Connecticut Assembly is in Session. The Connecticut State Trust is now vested in us and we acknowledge and accept it. To further clarify, The Connecticut State Trust collapses and returns to the oversight and lawful possession of the "presumed donors" of said Trust.

Please further note, that we have not declared any Emergency related to the corona virus and do not authorize any contact tracing, forced vaccinations, or lockdown measures. We acknowledge the actual science regarding this novel Covid-19 and the inventors who have filed Patent in the US Patent office some years ago. We have reviewed the work, the intentions of the work, and have

related it properly to recent events now playing out on the world stage so we are quite competent of our assessment of the "live exercise" being administered unlawfully both here and abroad.

I will reiterate here for clarity's sake, The Connecticut Assembly has declared no "state of emergency" in regards to this matter and all damages it has caused. Furthermore, We have observed each of your executive orders and are aware of you numerous "declarations of war" on a more virulent form of the common cold, purposely engineered as such. We find this behavior and all actions taken by those responsible for this "science" to be a blight on our land and soil, the very ground that we are stewards of, and with that, it is our intention to bring any similar behaviors to a resolute end within the land boundaries of Connecticut once and for good. To be very clear, The Connecticut Assembly has declared no such war on this engineered "virus" and we request and require that you cease and desist on any further use of inflammatory rhetoric. The proper steps moving forward with your press conferences should be to communicate clearly to the municipalities in all eight counties whether openly, which I encourage, or via your administrative duties with your staff via phone calls or teleconferences and urge a de-escalation of this intentionally caused tension and unrest in Connecticut, the effects of which are extensive and damning to your Office of Governor and a serious Breech of the Peace as well as an egregious Violation of the Public Trust.

Per Ex Parte Milligan, 71 US 2, which applies to our population --- no legislative, executive or judicial officer may disrespect our constitutional guarantees regardless of any emergency and any such emergency must, by process of law come through our Assembly and our Elected Offices and not through the office of our contractors acting under charter and certain limited and clearly enumerated powers granted for the execution of providing services under contract in good faith.

Please reference Article IV to understand your obligation to protect our persons and property without arrest, invasion of our privacy, or other imposition. Please return your employees and dependents to normal status as soon as possible. Many of us are non-domestic with respect to your office. We are, and have been greatly troubled by how this has been handled by not only your unlawful lead, but at the county and township level, the municipal posturing of local governments has been further exacerbated by your actions and must be corrected by your actions publicly. I encourage you to make your necessary corrections and instruct your incorporated Town of Town Mayors to tread lightly on their soil and respect the common law of Connecticut as soon as you are in receipt of this registered notice.

It should also be noted here that a certain vote took place in 2000, eliminating the office of High Sheriff. We question the validity of this vote and consider it to be erroneous and Null as it is in times like these that such an office is vital for the functions of peacekeeping in all local affairs, the absence of which has blurred the lines of jurisdiction and is quite offensive to our system of self governance as a whole society. I encourage you to contemplate the enticements of Federal Block Grants accepted by your predecessors and look at the end results as we move forward. We find such a drastic change to be quite ill advised.

Thank you for your immediate attention in this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

By: Gary James Meade®

The Connecticut Assembly

State Coordinator/Recording Secretary